
General Meeting 01/15/2025 
  
Attendees: 
Heather Leech, Brooke Nelson, Rob Orie, Riley Orie, Richelle Swenson, 
Janice Tates, Chris Kowalyk, Shawnta Reed Baker, Elizabeth Anderson, 
Crystal Kohler, Ashley Grant, Melissa Haywart, Christine Dellicarpini, 
Erika Lawton, Jodi Hample, Melissa Hosack, Desiree Garcia, Lindsay 
Soltis, Zack Hayward 
  
Agenda: 
Concessions Board Nomination 

• Janice Tates was nominated  

• Uncontested 

• Janice accepted nomination  

• Officially voted onto the board 

  
Football Updates - Zack 

• Met with Jeremy on the budget 
o $36,000 in expenses  
o Bring in $53,500 budget 

• Will try and recruit more players this season 

• Registration will be lowered to $110 per player  

• Zack meeting with High School head coach to discuss how we 

can work together to prepare our youth  

  
BCFL Bylaws 

• If a team forfeits game, there will be a $500 fine  

o Cancel less than 4 hours or no show  

o We are asking if we could have 50% of the fine to cover 

costs we will lose for concessions  

• Schedule for next year  

o 10 pts or more pers game or roster size  

▪ Will go to vote  

  
Cheer Budget - Crystal 

• Start $28,975 
• Finish $29,212 



• Budget breaks down each dollar per Cheerleader 
• Every item went up in price (shirts, trophies, etc) 
• Registration up $5 = $260 competition and $140 Sideline  
• Adding additional coaches' fees in budget (3-4 competitions) 
• Voted to add 14 raffle tickets to sell and recoup each 

cheerleader's $140 
o Cash price will be provided to the winner  

• Voted yes to the budget 

  
Equipment - Chris 

• New helmets $4000 
• Reconditioned helmets 22 
• Will receive the bill April-June 

  
Treasury - Riley 

• $29,788.20 
• Outstanding photo-booth and Fez they haven't cashed 
• Certificate for state for taxes 

  
Cheer Resumes 

• Are due and need to be sent to hyflsecretary@gmail.com 

  
Cheer Uniforms - Elizabeth 

• Collecting from the kids after performance  

  
Football Fundraising - Richelle 

• Due to the elimination of the gate fee and reduction in the 

registration fee an additional fundraiser is needed 

o Richelle working on coming up with ideas  

• Confirming if we can fund raise during off season  

o Zack asking high school coordinators since they 

normally fundraise all year  

o If registration opens in April could that technically be 

considered in season 
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Cheer Banquet - Shawnta 

• Everything is all ready 

• Doors open at 5pm 

  
Bylaws - Rob 

• Proposals needed in written form  
• Due for next month's meeting  

  
Virtual Meetings  

• Request to consider having the possibility to join virtually  
• Suggestions/Concerns 

o Only to use during off season 
o Would this count towards 3 meetings to vote 

▪ Possibly if they were on camera the entire 
meeting to count  

• Not everyone was ready to vote on this  

If there are any questions, please let me know. 
  
Thank you, 
  
Heather Leech 
HYFL Secretary 
hyflsecretary@gmail.com 
Cell: 724-417-3755 
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